# CLARKSVILLE COMMUNITY SCHOOL CORPORATION BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES

### MEETING MEMORANDA

Date and time of meeting:

Place of meeting:

July 13, 2021, immediately following Special Meeting

Presentation Studio 103, Renaissance Academy,

806 Eastern Boulevard, Clarksville, Indiana

Attendance: Ms. Tina Bennett, CCSC Superintendent

Mr. Bill Wilson, Board President
Ms. April Hauber, Board Secretary
Ms. Linda Wilson, Board Member
Ms. Teresa Cummings, Board Member
Dr. Brian Allred, Assistant Superintendent
Ms. Holly Rupprecht, Asst. to Superintendent
Mr. Bobby Crane, CCSC Technology Director
Ms. Erin Walden, Communications Specialist
Ms. Adrienne Goldman, CHS Principal
Ms. Nikki Bullington, CMS Principal
Ms. Carey Davis, CES Principal

Mr. Andrew Smith, CES Assistant Principal
Ms. Amanda Carmichael, CHS Dean of Students
Ms. Bettye Davis Craig, School Board candidate
Mr. Andy Bramer, School Board candidate
Ms. Ann Bramer, Clarksville Resident
Mr. Jimmy Tyler, School Board candidate
Mr. Justin Hansford, former Board Member

Ms. Sally Wade, C.E.A. Vice President Ms. Kelly Grady, C.E.A. Secretary Ms. Shelly Watson, C.E.A. Treasurer

Ms. Brandi Money, CES Classified Teacher

Ms. Charla Baldwin, CES Teacher

Mr. Brearn Wright, INGDA Head of Schools

## Call to Order

Mr. Wilson called the Planning Session to order at 7:46 p.m.

#### Amend and/or Adopt Agenda

Ms. Wilson made a motion to adopt the agenda, as presented. Ms. Cummings seconded; the vote was unanimous.

### Special Recognitions

Superintendent Bennett and Mr. Wilson honored Mr. Justin Hansford. Mr. Hansford resigned from the Board in June due to moving out of state. Mr. Hansford served Clarksville Community Schools since January 2015. Mr. Wilson thanked Mr. Hansford for everything he has done.

## CLARKSVILLE COMMUNITY SCHOOL CORPORATION BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES

Planning Session July 13, 2021, immediately following Special Meeting

## **Education Update**

Superintendent Bennett said summer school was wrapped up in June. She said there were lots of great activities for students and learning opportunities. She noted that feedback from this year will be used to make decisions about next summer's opportunities.

Superintendent Bennett said Clarksville is one of two schools in the state of Indiana receiving training on the Modern Classrooms Project in order to implement in the fall of 2021/2022. She said ESSER funds are being used to scholarship 10 teachers to go through training this summer. Modern Classrooms Project is a program that empowers educators to build classrooms that respond to every student's needs. CCSC will also be a site for other schools to visit to see the program in action.

Dr. Brian Allred, Assistant Superintendent, discussed Special Education no longer being an option for an Emergency Permits starting next year. He said he is working on updating seclusion and restraint plans for each building and will bring those back for approval. He said he is still working on the high ability handbook. He also noted that Indiana Gateway Digital Academy was going to do a service day project on the Clarksville Schools campus at the end of the month.

Mr. Wilson asked about the ESSER grant money and how it was being used. Superintendent Bennett noted that there were improvements made to HVAC, playground equipment and cafeteria equipment. She also noted two SPV's were purchased and additional PPE. Superintendent Bennett also said the funds are going to staff for training as well as extended learning day opportunities for the next two years. She said that the grant was approved right away and said she would share more detailed information with the Board next week.

## Comments

C.E.A. Comments: Ms. Sally Wade, C.E.A. Vice President, noted that the C.E.A. has reorganized their leadership. She said she will be Vice President, Ms. Kelly Grady will be Secretary and Ms. Shelly Watson will be Treasurer. She said Ms. Christina Schotter will continue to serve as President. Ms. Wade thanked the administration for listening to the needs of teachers and students. She said is thankful that the professional development stipend was being offered to all staff members

Comments from Board Members: Ms. Cummings congratulated the new administrators. Ms. Wilson thanked for the care and concern she received from CCSC after her mother's passing. Ms. Hauber congratulated the administrators and said she would miss Mr. Hansford.

## **Update to NEOLA Board Policy**

Superintendent Bennett updated the Board on NEOLA Board Policy 3220.01 Teacher Appreciation Grants. She said it had to be revised or re-adopted each school year. She noted there are no changes since it was approved last year.

### **Donations**

Superintendent Bennett discussed donations.

# CLARKSVILLE COMMUNITY SCHOOL CORPORATION BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES

Planning Session July 13, 2021, immediately following Special Meeting

## **Adjourn**

With no further business to discuss, Mr. Wilson adjourned the Planning Session at 8:17 p.m.

William P. Wilson, President

April Hauber, Vice President

Linda Wilson, Secretary

Feresa Cumptings, Member

Bettye Pavis Craig, Member